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ATTENDEES:

	TITLE
	NAME

	EXECUTIVE BOARD

	

	President
	Kurt Christiansen, AICP

	President Elect
	Kevin Keller

	VP, Professional Development
	Carol Barrett, FAICP

	VP, Administration
	Virginia Viado 

	VP, Conferences
	Janna Minsk, AICP

	California Planning Foundation 

President 
	Linda Tatum 

	Planning Commission Rep
	Mike Notestine

	SECTION DIRECTORS

	

	Central
	Ralph Kachadourian

	Northern
	Darcy Kremin, AICP

	Orange County
	Jennifer Lillley, AICP

	Los Angeles
	Kristen Asp, AICP

	Sacramento Valley
	Julie Lave Johnston

	San Diego
	Dan Wery (In place of Brooke Peterson)

	Central Coast
	Kim Prillhart, AICP

	STAFF

	

	Executive Director & Lobbyist
	Sande George

	Director of Administration
	Tom Stefan

	Stefan/George Associates
	Lauren Silva

	Stefan/George Associates
	Laura Murphy 

	Stefan/George Associates
	Francine Farrell 




ACTION MINUTES
I.
CALL TO ORDER



President Kurt Christiansen called the meeting to order at 10:10 am.
II.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT ITEMS



A. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the agenda, Unanimous vote. 

B. APPROVAL OF January 2010 MINUTES - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the January 2010 Board meeting minutes. Unanimous vote.

C. APPROVAL OF MEMBERSHIP REPORT - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the Membership Report. Unanimous vote.
D. APPROVAL OF Financial REPORTs - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the Financial Reports. Unanimous vote.
III.
APPROVAL OF ACTION ITEMS


NOTE:  ALL ITEMS LISTED IN THIS SECTION WERE APPROVED WITH UNANIMOUS VOTE UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

E. National’s Planning Commission Bundled Membership  
Instead of paying a membership fee for each commissioner, National is now offering a bundled, reduced planning commissioner fee that would cover an entire planning commission. Out of National’s bundle, California would receive $5 back per member rather than the existing $20. The bundled rate is $400 plus a $100 administration fee. The Board was asked to send any questions regarding this new bundled fee to Kurt and Sande.

F. Appointment of Vice President Public Information
Janet Ruggiero, through email Board vote, has been appointed as the Vice President for Public Information. She will attend the fall Board meeting. She will be adding on several appointed members to assist with Cal Planner so that there are people in place to transition into the election for VP of Public Information when the position opens next year. 
G. Approval of Appointments for Membership Inclusion Directors: Hing Wong and David Salazar
Hing Wong and David Salazar, also by email Board vote, were appointed co- Member Inclusion Directors. They will be working on the diversity summit in the fall. Hing will work with David for the last 6 months of the year and then David will continue on with the position in 2011. 

H. Membership/Subvention Check from National 
Kurt noted that National delayed California’s subvention check by more than one month, claiming that the previous subvention check was incorrect and needed to be adjusted on the upcoming check. Kurt has made numerous attempts to contact National on a variety of accounting and membership fee issues but has yet to receive answers from National. Kurt plans to request a meeting with Paul Farmer and the Board to resolve some of the chapters concerns with new National policies and procedures. APA California will hold off on paying invoices in anticipation of receiving the check from National. Currently APA California owes $30,000 in invoices. 

Tom Stefan recommended reducing reserves by $40,000 to pay bills until the National check arrives. Every effort will be made to put back as much as possible into reserves when the National check is deposited. The Board moved, seconded and passed to take $40,000 from reserves, returning $20,000 once the National check is received if feasible.

A motion was made to provide the Sacramento Valley Section with their subvention checks for the year, due to lack of funds from last year’s conference. The Board moved, seconded and passed to provide the subvention check to Sacramento Valley.

I. Budget Committee Recommendations: Vote for Short Term and Discussion of Long Term Recommendations
The Board moved, seconded, and passed to approve the following short-term Budget Committee recommendations as amended.
SHORT TERM ACTION ITEMS

1. Forgo subventions for one year





$60,000
· This will be a one-time only remedy.   Future budget reductions will be based on a review of services and the impact on services and will be taken first from cuts in services. Sections can request funds if needed to maintain member services by sending a written request to the President and VP for Administration stating the amount needed and the reason for the funds.
2. Forgo Chapter-only Section Rebate for one year



$3,000
3.  Reduce Contracts by 5% for S/G, GranDesigns and In-Site Logic

$17,810 
· The 5% contract reduction will not be instituted until the Budget Committee reviews the scope of services that will be cut as a result of the 5% contract reduction to be sure the reduction does not eliminate critical services .

4. Reduce VP budgets by 5% 






$2,734
5. Eliminate CSUN Conference Grant





$1,500
6. Use Reserves to cover any additional shortfall – up to:
 

$65,000
TOTAL BUDGET CUTS RECOMMENDED




$150,000
The Board will also review all service contracts and email recommendations for future service cuts to Stefan/George by July 31st for their review and estimate of contract impacts. The Board was also asked to review the long term recommendations and email Kurt any comments or suggestions. 
J. Approval of Revised Financial Policies Including Section Financial Policies
The Board reviewed the revised Financial Policies. Sections still need to include some revisions to the Section Financial Policies. Kurt will send out guidelines from National on minimum performance standards that will help the sections in their revisions. After everyone has received them, a conference call will be scheduled to review these guidelines. The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the updated financial policies with the Chapter-recommended Section policies. The final policies will be approved after the Sections complete their Section financial policies and standards. 

K.  Budget Pie Charts 
After reviewing the draft pie charts requested by the Board showing the percent of the Chapter budget that is allocated to each portfolio, the Board decided to revise the pie charts to show members the percent of specific- services that make up the budget. Stefan/George will provide a list of member and management services provided by contractors based on contractors scope of services. Stefan/George, Darcy Kremin, Kim Prillhart and Virginia Viado were appointed to do a new draft of this document.

L. Section Treasurer and Training 
The Board agreed that website-based accounting and QuickBooks training would be made available by Stefan/George Associates for all Section Treasurers as well as Section Directors at the sections request.
M. High Speed Rail 
Juan Borrelli asked the Board to consider supporting High Speed Rail in California. Julia suggested instead that the Chapter get involved in the Strategic Growth Council’s High Speed Rail visioning project, Vision California. Vision California will consider a number of planning and transportation issues including High Speed Rail projects more suited to APA California’s interests. APA California can assist with outreach to local communities local elected officials as well as coordinating visioning workshops. Julia Lave Johnston and Pete Parkinson will contact Heather Fargo, Chair of the Strategic Growth Council, to determine the best way for APA California to participate.

N. Conference Manual and Conference Update 
The Conference Manual will be posted on the website as a working document and brought back to the November Board meeting for final approval. There are still some minor edits and additions from today’s meeting that need to be added. Francine will send an email out to Section Directors once it’s available. 

The 2011 Conference Co-Chairs will be Kim Prillhart and Paul Wack. Kurt and Janna will come back to the Board with recommendations at the next Board meeting for possible conference sites for the next two conferences. 

Kurt will contact Lynne Bynder to reserve rooms on Sunday October 31st for the next Board meeting. Board members were asked to register for the lowest priced rooms asap. Lynne will then upgrade the rooms. 

O. Section and State Conference Profit Split and Sites
 In the next 30 days the Standing Conference Committee will conduct a conference call to discuss potential options for changes in the conference profit split as well as options for dealing with sections that may not be able to host conferences in the future due to cost, lack of adequate sites or other issues.

P. Vice President for Professional Development 
Carol Barrett recommended that one law and one ethics session at the conference be captured in some digital format that will allow these programs to be shared with all of our members. Kurt suggested that the Board videotape four sessions from each conference and make them available as free webinars on the website for CM credit several months after the conference is concluded. The Board moved, seconded and passed that APA California will require the host section to record one law, one ethics and two other sessions that can be placed on CD and posted on the Website. The State will pay for the recording of the four required sessions.
Q. President-Elect
The National APA Conference will be held April 14-17th 2012 at the Marriot in Los Angeles. The Los Angeles section has identified and confirmed four co-chairs for this conference: Anne McIntosh, Kurt Christiansen, Vince Bertoni and Marissa Aho. The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the four co-chairs for the National Conference with the option to add a fifth co-chair. 
The election cycle has begun and there are four positions that will be open: Vice President Professional Development, Vice President Policy and Legislation, Vice President of Conference and Planning Commission Representative. Kevin asked the Board to send him potential candidates for these positions. The elections subcommittee is being assembled now. The names are: Darcy Kremin, Kathy Garcia, George Osner, and Kristen Asp with Collette Morse acting as Chair. 
R. Miscellaneous
The Budget Committee will be meeting in August to draft the 2011 budget. Two Section Directors need to be appointed. The Section Directors were asked to send to Kurt and Virginia a request to be on the committee if they are interested, by August 1st. 
IV.
ADJOURNMENT



The meeting was adjourned on Saturday, June 5 at 3:30 pm.
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